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January 7, 2020


Secretary Kevin J. Thibault
Florida Department of Transportation
605 Suwannee Street
Tallahassee, Florida 32399-0450


Dear Secretary Thibault,


Brevard County is mourning the recent tragic death of Sophia Nelson, a twelve-year girl that was struck and killed by a motor vehicle while attempting to cross Highway A1A at Ellwood Avenue on a newly installed FDOT Rectangular Rapid Flashing Beacon (RRFB).  

Sadly, this senseless death has proven out the fears many residents have had regarding these yellow flashing lights.  These RRFBs give a false sense of security to the pedestrian and do not indicate to motor vehicle operators to stop.

The Brevard County Board of County Commissioners request that the Florida Department of Transportation immediately remove any recently installed RRFB’s and halt any current or proposed construction of additional RRFBs along the A1A corridor.


Respectfully,



Bryan Lober
Chair
Brevard County Board of County Commissioners
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